

# Oregon Prescription Drug Monitoring Program Advisory Commission

# July 17, 2015 Meeting Minutes

1:00 PM to 4:00 PM Portland State Office Building 800 NE Oregon Street, Room 918 Portland, OR 97232

### **ATTENDEES:**

**Advisory Commission Present:** Chris Apgar, Katrine Bengaard, Lindsay Jenkins, Bill Jordan, Sara Love, John Mcilveen, Mark Williams, Sharon Meieran, Carrie Schreibman, Laura Scobie

**Advisory Commission Absent:** Mike Millard

**OHA Staff:** Lisa Millet, Heidi Murphy, Stephanie Vesik, Lilian Tureaud, Josh Van Otterloo

#### **Guests:**

#### **Decisions**

1. The meeting minutes from January 2015 were approved as written.

## **INTRODUCTIONS**

McIlveen called the meeting to order at 1:10 p.m. Attendees introduced themselves including two new Advisory Commission members, Sharon Meieran and one new PDMP staff member, Lilian Tureaud.

### **OLD BUSINESS**

The meeting minutes were reviewed and approved as written – see Decision 1.

## STANDING AGENDA ITEMS

### a. Review quarterly metrics

Murphy presented highlights of the 2015 second quarter reports. She stated that healthcare providers, pharmacists, and delegates conducted greater than 280,000 patient queries, the highest quarterly amount to date.

Vesik presented on pharmacy reporting, error rates, and pharmacy compliance.

### b. BJA Grant Update



Millet noted that a no-cost extension of the current BJA grant was being submitted within the next week.

## c. Research Study Updates

Van Otterloo discussed the studies currently in process and that have recently ended. The research work is being conducted by Acumentra and by Daniel Hartung PharmD.

## d. System Issues and Customizations

Murphy briefly discussed Health Information Designs development of a dashboard and that it is now HID's top priority, they have not issued a timeline or delivery date.

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

## e. Legislative Updates

SB 71 was signed on June 18, 2015, increasing the frequency of reporting from 7 days to 72 hours with a statutory effective date of January 1, 2016, pharmacies have been asked to begin compliance by August 1, 2015. It was also discussed that a Rules Advisory Committee will be convened after the October Advisory Commission meeting to begin the rules amendment process.

## f. PDMP Program Evaluation

Millet discussed the program evaluation the PDMP is currently developing to streamline the objectives and duties of the PDMP. A discussion opened regarding the primary objective of the PDMP being to decrease PDO deaths in Oregon.

# g. PDO Grant, OR Health Leadership Council,

PDO Grant:

Millet discussed the OR PDMP recently being awarded a 4 year, \$4,000,000 grant to develop a Prescription Drug Overdose prevention program with a community outreach focus.

## OR Health Leadership Council:

McIlveen and Millet discussed the their work on the Oregon Opioid Initiative development of prescribing guidelines, use of Medication Assisted Therapy, non-opioid treatments and addressing use of opioids at a health system level.

CCO Performance Improvement Project:



Working with Oregon Coalition for the Responsible Use of Medication (OrCRM) and Jim Shames to develop tool kit for effective processes in reducing opioid prescribing and greater communication between prescribers and mental health professionals.

### d. Board of Medical Examiners

PDMP staff will be working with the Board to develop a more streamlined application and authorization process for accessing the PDMP.

### **OPEN ISSUES**

Two new commission members were appointed for the 4 year-term beginning July 2015, Sharon Meieran representing the Oregon Medical Association and Carrie Schreibman for the Oregon Nurses Association. John McIlveen and Katrine Bengaard were reappointed to their positions.

Laura Scobie requested ability to do batch runs of the PDMP reports for a days patient load which prompted discussion of the lack of unique patient identifiers prevents such batch reporting and that Advisory Commission members wishing to seek such changes need to speak with their legislators.

Additional customization requests were made by commission members to include limiting the PDMP query page to only the required fields, or at least highlighting the required fields. Murphy agreed to follow up with HID on this matter as minor changes may be possible.

Sharon Meieran requested a customization to push the PDMP into ED's, wanting a system similar to Washington state. Millet advised this would require a legislative change, and in the mean time getting HID and EDIE to develop a business need and use case as well as a cost estimate. Millet further advised the need to develop a committee including Commission members to develop a legislative concept.

### **PUBLIC COMMENT**

No public comments were made.

#### NEXT MEETING DATE

The next PDMP Advisory Commission meeting will be on Friday, October 17<sup>th</sup>, 2015 in room 918 at the Portland State Office Building.

### **ADJOURNMENT**

The meeting was adjourned at 3:15 PM.